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	Minutes
	Date NOVEMBER 1, 2022
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Emily Brown, Acting Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Jerry Bernardo, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Justin Day, Paul Douglass, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Mike Vansickle, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Ian Dunn, Dave Bourne, Chuck Ewart, Tom Babcock, Kelly Lane, Jeff Fogal, Linda Lauzon, Cris Lapointe, Pat Forbes


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #221101-001

“That the Minutes from October 19, 2022 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried


	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Balance at the end of October is $901,551,95.
· $39,450 of that revenue stems from tryout fees for rep teams.
MOTION #221101-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/J Mellor)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Linda Lauzon
City of Sarnia

Paul Walsh
November honorarium
Room rentals (Aug-Oct)

Shipping and C2 course supplies
$330.00
$467.00

$467.73
MOTION #221101-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Bernardo)
Carried


	REP VICE CHAIR

	REP COUNCIL MEETING:
· A new Hockey Canada Board will be appointed by the end of this year.
· OHF has stopped collecting the $3.00/player fee that was going towards the National Equity Fund.  It was reported that the new Board will be compliance with the National Sport Committee.

· Discussion about the Maltreatment Policy.  Anything tied to abuse or maltreatment will go to the third party Safe Sport Disciplinary Committee.  Once this is in place, our SHA website will need to link to the Maltreatment Committee.

· An online meeting will be held next week, hosted by the OHF, focusing on spring versus fall tryouts.  Rep Vice Chair will attend on behalf of SHA.  The message will be that SHA fully supports spring tryouts and will push for U11 Spring tryouts for the upcoming season.

REP LEAGUE REPORT:

· The season is well underway and nothing significant to report.


	REC VICE-CHAIR

	· An update on the BRA/SHA officials (for all of Lambton County) was provided.
· Some U16-18 games were at risk of being cancelled this weekend due to referee unavailability.
· U14-18 games are at the highest risk of being cancelled.
· Rec Vice Chair and SHA Referee Director will meet to better understand the related issues.
· Rec Vice Chair will then send recommendations to the BRA and SHA on what needs to happen to improve the situation.
REC SKILLS REPORT:
· The fall season was well received.

· Bringing instructors to coaches was a successful model and using skill sessions as part of a regular practice time worked well.

· Rec Vice Chair will build this into the next budget and will request ice time during the 2023 budget planning cycle.  It cost approximately $2800 to run 20 sessions, impacting approximately 700 players.

· It was also noted that Paul Burgess runs Friday afternoon goalie clinics with the SHA covering the ice cost and parents paying the instructor fee.  There could be a goalie focused skill session for all goalies built into next season’s schedule as well.

· There was discussion about the Rec League season for all divisions not starting until after Thanksgiving next season to allow time to run skill sessions during the first two weeks.

REC LEAGUE SELECT:

· Rec Vice Chair is waiting to see what ice times and whether referees are available.

· In addition, efforts to recruit a Select Director has not been successful to date and coaches would need to be secured for each team.

· It was discussed whether there should be a communication sent to families.

· A web article could run to try to encourage someone to step forward to fill the Select Director role to evaluate the feasibility of running this season.

· It was noted that building Select Teams should be the exception to the rule in years where there is a high caliber group of players not playing rep hockey.  Select Teams should not automatically be expected.
  


	CLINIC DIRECTOR
	· 25 individuals attended the C2 clinic.  13 were from Sarnia, 12 travelled from other communities.  Facilitator reviews were positive.
· Scheduling a C1 clinic for U6, U7, U8 BB, U9BB (required for cross ice) is being worked on.

· Alliance will not recognize online certifications so this must occur in person.

· This will be brought up at Rep Council to determine the rationale behind this decision.


	NEW BUSINESS
	FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE:
· There will be a change in procedures for financial assistance in Lambton County. 
· Traditionally parents would apply through YRASP and Jump Start through the YMCA.

· YMCA staff would evaluate the family’s financials to determine eligibility.  

· The County would make $10,000 available per year to subsidize registration fees.  Once the $10,000 was issued, parents could approach SHA.

· The County has brought the YRASP program back into the County to be administered internally.  Funding through Jump Start and the Hockey Foundation Assistance programs will now become the responsibility of the parents to apply.  Eligibility for County funding will no longer be based on income, but rather whether the family is already enrolled in a County assistance program.

· It was suggested that financial assistance resources could be added to our website to help parents navigate funding sources.

· It was noted that players at SHA would not be turned away because of financial difficulties.
MOTION #221101-004
“That SHA put an ad hoc committee together comprised of Paul Walsh, Paul Douglass, Lesley Smith-Taylor and Ted Pendle to discuss financial assistance program.” (Douglass/K. Taylor)
Carried
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Wednesday, November 16, 2022 at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #221101-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Walsh                  





Emily Brown
Chair                      


             


Acting Secretary
